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Programme Status Report – June 2007


Agreement with the Practices and the PBC LES:

· 15 practices (serving around 140,000 of 150,000 patients in Dacorum) have signed the Agreement and confirmed their participation in the LES.  1 practice intends not to participate.  We have asked the remaining 3 practices to clarify their intention.

· The PCT has confirmed it will ask DacCom to commission on behalf of all Dacorum practices, including those that are not members of a commissioning organisation.  We will therefore receive full funding based on the entire Dacorum population for this work.

Annual General Meeting:

· A notice of the AGM on 26 June has been sent to all practices.

Managing projects:

· We have assigned a manager to work with each lead GP.  These managers meet every two weeks to ensure the necessary actions are specified, supported and completed.  Issues are reported to the Executive.  This allows GPs to focus on service design and engaging the support of other clinicians.

· Our milestone process is beginning to provide clarity of objectives and project status, and will help the various groups work effectively together towards clearly define goals.

Patient Activity Reporting Service (PARS):

· Our proposals were presented to the May meeting of the PBC governance sub-committee.  These were generally well received and there was much interest from some other localities.  We have been asked to do some more work to specify sources of funding and the mechanisms by which savings can be made.  We believe there is a very good chance of approval when we make a further submission to the sub-committee.

Medicines Management:

· Practice visits are now scheduled, and these will address the new East of England targets as well as the PCT’s targets for QOF indicators Med 6 and Med 10.

· A prescribing leads meeting is scheduled for 20 June.  We encourage all practices to attend as a) it is a very worthwhile clinical forum, and b) this is one of the actions that will secure our continued funding at Level 3.

Enhanced Services:

· We have clarified our role in relation to enhanced services.  Directed and National services are commissioned by the PCT to specifications set nationally.  DacCom is the commissioner for Local Enhanced Services.  For these, we can define specifications and tariffs, subject to the approval of business cases.

· We have identified a clinical lead and a management lead to commission and recommission existing LESs.  We are challenging the view from PCT Finance that there should be an upper limit on the LES budget.  This would constrain our capacity to deliver the shift from secondary to primary care that is fundamental to the success of PCT.

Practices as Providers:

· We are beginning to receive proposals from practices interested in providing services under PBC.  We have communicated a process for progressing proposals to practice managers.  We will help and encourage practices to prepare business cases for approval.

Urgent Care:

· Following our meeting with Herts Urgent Care, we have had a similar meeting with Harmoni regarding their intentions.  Harmoni presented an interesting proposal for proposal for management of patient pathways in an integrated service.  This is consistent with the vision developed by DacCom last year.
· Practices would have an exciting opportunity for to take a role as providers.  We will give more details and determine the level of interest from practices during the coming month.
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